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(Rick Johnson-2 photo)
Rick Johnson-2 brings us the May program for the Blue Ridge Chapter, NRHS.  He’ll be showing us images recently captured along the CSX Alleghany Sub-Division.  Pictured above is a GCFX SD40-2 #3099 on a westbound at Moore’s Tunnel at milepost CA 301.2 near Backbone, VA, in June 2003.  
Come on out for a phine evening of phun, phood, phellowship, and PHOTOS!

Wednesday, May 14, 2008.      6:00 p.m.

Charley’s Restaurant.     707 Graves Mill Rd.     Lynchburg.
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Blue Ridge Chapter, National Railway Historical Society

Minutes of Meeting - April 9, 2008

President Rick Johnson called the meeting to order at 7:35 pm at Charley’s Restaurant and welcomed 26 members and 5 guests. Rick introduced guests Steve Hutchison, Bruce Wellons and Ron Hash from the Winston-Salem Chapter and Jean Fielding and Aubrey Wiley.  He welcomed member Ed Fielding back from surgery and John Collins who is renewing.  Rick asked members to keep the family of former Lynchburg Amtrak agent Mary Ann Gunter Sigler in their thoughts; her son was killed by a CSX train Tuesday evening April 8.
The minutes of the March meeting were approved as distributed and Treasurer John Tanner then reported. 

Webmaster Ralph Hawkins announced that he had been called to a church in New Wilmington, Pennsylvania and would be leaving Virginia in mid-May.  He expressed his gratitude for the friendship and good times with the chapter and then announced that John Siegle will be taking over as the chapter’s Webmaster effective immediately.  Members expressed their appreciation for all of Ralph’s contributions to the chapter, particularly the establishment of the chapter’s webpage and wished Ralph and his family well in their new home with an open invitation to return whenever he could.

National Director Norris Deere reported on Rail Day and the need to replace John Siegle who is moving over to the Webmaster’s job.  He expressed the wish that a member would come forward and spend the next two years learning the operation so that he could hand over the reins and Rail Day could continue.  He reported that no advertising would be purchased this year to permit full use of free PSA type announcements available in the area to non-profits.  George Riley of Carstens Publishing is assisting with listings in the national media.

There were no reports from the Vice President or the Newsletter Editor. Rick announced that the May program would be Rick Dash-2’s recent photos of the CSX Alleghany Sub-division and that Bob Ciminel’s program on the Montour Railroad will be moved to June. Jim King won the 50/50 raffle and Ed fielding pointed out that our waiter Dave Johnston was running for a seat on Lynchburg City Council in Ward II.  Ralph Hawkins had model paint to give away and the meeting was adjourned at 8:05 pm.  Winston-Salem Chapter President Steve Hutchison presented a digital review of videos he shot in the 1980s of various steam and diesel excursions including SR 4501, N&W 611, C&O 614, NKP 765 and a variety of vintage diesels. 

Tom Ledford, Secretary

National Director’s Page

By Norris Deyerle

         So many months I start my column off with telling you about members of our Blue Ridge Chapter family that are ill.  Well this month I get a break!  I’m so happy to report that Ed Fielding and Bill Cabble are doing well.  I also spoke with former chapter member Ed Burnett this week.  Ed Burnett’s back at work and doing well.  Prayers do come true!  However, I was advised that one of our Chapter’s founding members, Wayne Kendrick, Jr., passed away on April 4.  He was residing in the Lake Monticello community in Fluvanna County at the time of his death.

         As I write this column my thoughts are about my daughter Jacky.  She is due to have her second child any day!  My grandson “Little Pat” will have a little sister very soon.  My daughter and her husband Pat have decided to name our new granddaughter Victoria Grace Johnson.  I didn’t even have anything to do with naming my only granddaughter after a famous town on my beloved Virginian Railway!  Ha!  Jacky has already told me that they’re going to call her Grace!  Maybe when she gets older Grace will go by Victoria.  Ha!  I’m only kidding.  She’ll be my favorite granddaughter no matter what she goes by.  My wife Peggy and I wish them all many years of happiness. 

         I so pleased to announce a new position one of my best friends has accepted.  Blue Ridge Chapter Secretary Tom Ledford is now the Interim Director of the Historical Society of Western Virginia!  The society includes The Historical Museum Of Western Virginia in the Center in the Square, the O. Winston Link Museum, the Crystal Springs Steam Pump and Kegley Publications.  Congratulations Tom!  I’m sure you will do an awesome job. 

        If your zip code is not one on Mars you certainly realize how much our economy has tightened up.  Chapter member Brad Dobbins emailed me and expressed his concern about the lack of vendors and attendees at “The Great Scale Model Train Show” in Timonium, Md. on April 12 & 13, 2008.  Tom Ledford and I attended the “Spring York” TCA train meet on April 18, 2008.  I can’t tell you if attendance was down because the “Spring York” show is almost two and one half days long and is spread all over God’s creation.  I can tell you that a lot of the dealers were not happy campers.  I didn’t see a lot of transactions going on between the sellers and buyers.  I also didn’t see the endless line of “Worker Ants” carrying their orange and blue boxes out of the many halls to hide them in their vehicles.  Of course, since I’m the train show coordinator for Lynchburg Rail Day 2008, this trend has me concerned.  I’m determined to make our 30th Lynchburg Rail Day a success!  With your help we can pull this event off.  Please help get the word out.  Our train show has never been a mega train show.  We attract local folks and their families.  This will save them gas and hotel money.  The more money that they save on travel expenses, the more money they will have to spend at our train show! During these tight economic times I think it is to our advantage to have a one-day train show.  Many of our NRHS sister chapters are already helping us promote LRD 2008.  The Roanoke Chapter, NRHS has listed our event in the last two issues of the “Turntable Times”.  The Winston-Salem Chapter, NRHS has been promoting it in their awesome newsletter “The Rail”.  The folks at the Shenandoah Valley Railroad Club and the Shenandoah Valley Chapter, NRHS have offered their support.  The list of other individuals and groups that have given us their support goes on and on. The O. Winston Link Museum, the VMT, N&WHS, The Rail Yard Hobby Shop and in the upcoming May 2008 “NRHS News” publication put out by the NRHS.  I also want to give special recognition to George Riley of Carstens Publications.  LRD 2008 will be listed in upcoming issues of “Railfan and Railroad” and “Railroad Model Craftsman”.  A true friend of the BRC, Chuck Hladik has contacted many different groups to help get the word out.  I want to thank all of these individuals and groups.  Our “Railroad Family” is having a reunion on Saturday August 9, 2008!  The 30th Anniversary only happens once!  Please join us.   

         Many of you already know that our former BRC Webmaster and friend Ralph Hawkins accepted a new position as the minister of New Wilmington Presbyterian Church in New Wilmington, PA.  Ralph told us that the town is about an hour North of Pittsburgh!  A slight difference in the climate from either Virginia or Louisiana!  Ralph’s new email address is ralph_hawkins@hotmail.com. There’s an underscore between ralph and hawkins and not a dash. Ralph did an awesome job developing our BRC website and brought it to a whole new level.  Another BRC member and retired United Methodist pastor John Siegle has accepted the new position of Webmaster.  Does this mean that you have to have the “Patience of Job” to put up with the position or with us??  Thanks are due to both of these fine gentlemen.  

        Don’t forget that we have two meetings in May.  To start off our month we will have the pleasure of viewing an awesome slide show put together by one of our chapters finest photographers.  Rick-2 Johnson’s show is on the CSX Alleghany Sub-division.  Boy, we’re lucky to have such a great group of show presenters.  If you missed our April show, you missed one of the most enjoyable shows that I’ve ever seen! Winston-Salem Chapter, NRHS President Steve Hutchison presented a DVD of various railfan events that he and his lovely wife Susan videoed around 20 years ago. Great stuff!  Susan has no fear and a steady hand.  Steve drove his car like a man possessed!  Ha!  Perfect team!      

        Please check my updated “Calendar Of Events” for the latest events.  Many of our BRC members will be in Roanoke on Saturday May 10, 2008, to help the fine folks at the O. Winston Link Museum during their “Celebration at the Station” from 10:00 am to 2:00 pm.  Please contact Tom Ledford or me if you want to help. 

Take care, 

Moooooooooooo  
SIGHTINGS

Apr. 10 – Eastbound DODX seen at Reusens with NS 5032 long hood forward.  (G. Harper)
Apr. 16 – Another eastbound DODX move seen at Lynchburg with CSXT 4715, NS 7051, and DODX cab 903.  G. Harper, Rick Johnson)
May  2  - CSX track inspection train seen WB passing through Lynchburg.  CSXT 6025, with cars Ohio,

and "Track Geometry Car".  (Rick Johnson, G. Harper)

May  5 – Eastbound CSXT sulphur and ballast train combo, K89802, with CN 5525 and CN 5757 seen at Reusens and downtown Lynchburg.   (G. Harper, Rick Johnson)
2008 BRC, NRHS Calendar of Events
“50th Anniversary of the Blue Ridge Chapter”

By Norris Deyerle
MAY

05-02-04-08: “Friends of the Virginian Railway at Milepost 2008”, Mullens, WV. Questions: Call 434-386-2226 before 8:00 pm ET, email: VgnRy43@aol.com

05-03-08: The Southeastern Division Of The Train Collectors Association {TCA} Train Show, 9:00 am, Holshouser Building, North Carolina State Fairgrounds, Raleigh, NC, Info: www.se-tca.org, Charles Alford, Secretary, 252-756-7842 

05-04-08: Shenandoah Valley Model Railroad Club and the Shenandoah Valley Chapter, NRHS annual train show, Rockingham County Fairgrounds, US 11 South of Harrisonburg, Va., Sunday 10:00 am – 4:00 pm.  Admission: $4.00.  This is one of the most enjoyable and long running train shows in the area.  Many BRC members attend this show annually.  Please consider showing your support for one of our closest NRHS chapters by attending this wonderful train show.  Information: Paul Graham, 540-828-1106.    

05-04-08: New Hope Valley Railway, East Carolina Chapter, NRHS, Bonsal, NC, Public Ride Day. Note that the ECC, NRHS has public ride days once a month through Dec. Info: www.nhvry.org 

05-10-08: “Celebration at the Station”, O. Winston Link Museum, Spike driving demonstration and activities for all ages.  $5.00 admission, with $1.00 off for a non-perishable food donation.  10:00 am – 2:00 pm. Info: www.linkmuseum.org 

NOTE: THE BLUE RIDGE CHAPTER, NRHS WILL HAVE MEMBERS WORKING AT THIS EVENT! CONTACT ME OR TOM LEDFORD IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO HELP. 

05-10, 05-17 & 05-31-08: “The James River Rambler” Springtime railroad excursions from Dillwyn, Va., Old Dominion Chapter, NRHS, Info: www.odcnrhs.org    

05-14-08: BRC Regular Monthly Meeting, Slide program by Rick-2 Johnson on the CSX Alleghany Sub-division. 

05-16-18-08: 2008 Cass Railfan Weekend, Info: 1-800-225-5982 and ask for the Cass Scenic Railroad or www.msrlha.org. Courtesy of  “The Automatic Block”.    

05-28-08: BRC “Fun Meeting” 

JUNE

06-07-08: 14th Manassas Heritage Railway Festival, Location: Old Town Manassas Street Festival, Sat. 10:00 am-5:00pm.  $55.00 Vendor 10’ x 10’ booth space rental. Vendors must provide their own table and chairs.  Info: 703-361-6599    

06-11-08: BRC Regular Monthly Meeting, Program by Bob Ciminel, Montour Railway 

06-11-15-08: N&W Historical Society 2008 Convention, Marion, Ohio, Info: www.nrhs.org 

06-16-22-08: NRHS National Convention, North Texas Chapter, Fort Worth, TX. Info: www.nrhs.com   

06-28-08: 5th Annual North Carolina Railfair: Model Train & Railroad Artifact Show and Sale, Saturday, 9:00 am – 4:00pm.  Early admission available Friday P.M. {27th}, Over 300 tables, thousands of railroad items for sale. Metrolina Expo Trade Center, Building No.1, 7100 Statesville Road, Charlotte, NC, Info: Charles Miller, 703-536-2954, email rrshows@aol.com, Visit their website at www.gserr.com for discount coupons! 

06-28-29-08: The Great Scale Model Train Show, Timonium, Md. Info: www.gsmts.com   

JULY

07-09-08: BRC Regular Monthly Meeting, Brad Dobbins, slides

07-16-20-08: 2008 C&O Historical Society Annual Conference, Stonewall Jackson Hotel, Staunton, Va., Info: www.cohs.org   

07-23-08: BRC “Fun Meeting” 

AUGUST

08-02-03-08: Greenberg’s Toy Train & hobby Show, 10:00 am- 4:00 pm each day, Admission: $7.00 adults, kids 11 and under free. Maryland State Fairgrounds, Timonium, Md.  Info: 630-279-4087 or at www.greenbergshows.com.
08-02-08: The Southeastern Division Of The Train Collectors Association {TCA} Train Show, 9:00 am, Holshouser Building, North Carolina State Fairgrounds, Raleigh, NC, Info: www.se-tca.org, Charles Alford, Secretary, 252-756-7842

08-09-08: Lynchburg Rail Day 2008 30th Anniversary Train Show! Jim Revell, Founder of Rail Day and the original owner of Train’s Unlimited will be our guest of honor!  For train show information or table rental please contact Norris Deyerle, LRD 2008 Train Show Coordinator at 434-237-4912 or at railcow@msn.com. 

08-13-08: BRC Regular Monthly Meeting, Guests Greg Molloy, National President, NRHS and Carl Jensen, Appalachian Region Vice President join us to celebrate the 50th Anniversary of the BRC, NRHS.   

SEPTEMBER

09-07-08: Marklin Enthusiasts Of America Summer Train Meet, co-hosted with the ETE Keystone Chapter Marietta, PA during their EuroEast 2008, Sept. 6 & 7, 2008, Farm & Home Center, Lancaster, PA. Info: Steve Seyer, 610-398-3021 or at scsbahn@msn.com.   

09-10-08: BRC Regular Monthly Meeting, Fred Mayer, slides? 

09-13-14-08: Great Train Expo, 10:00 am – 4:00 pm each day, Admission: $7.00, kids under 12 free. Info: 630-279-4048 or at www.greatttrainexpo.com.,  Expo Center, North Carolina 1State Fairgrounds, Raleigh, NC. 

09-20-21-08: Tidewater Division Model Railroaders 2008 Model Train Show & Sale, 10:00 am – 4:00 pm, Virginia Beach Convention Center, 1000 19th St., Va. Beach, Va. Info: Call 757-426-2811 email: nawneycreek@msn.com 

09-21-08: BRC Annual Summer Picnic 

09-24-08: BRC “Fun Meeting” 

OCTOBER

10-08-08: BRC Regular Monthly Meeting, Rick-2 Johnson, slides

10-12-08: Marklin Enthusiasts Of America Fall Train Meet, Best Western Lehigh Valley Hotel, Bethlehem, PA. Info: Steve Seyer, 610-398-3021 or at scsbahn@msn.com.  

10-11-12-08: The Great Scale Model Train Show, Timonium, Md., Info: www.gsmts.com
10-16-18-08: Eastern Division of the Train Collectors Association {TCA} Fall Train Meet, York Fairgrounds, York, Pa. 
NOVEMBER

11-02-08: 31st Gaithersburg Railroadiana Show, Sunday, Montgomery County Fairgrounds, Gaithersburg, Md., Info: www.gserr.com
11-12-08: BRC Regular Monthly Meeting, Kurt Reisweber, slides

11-26-08: BRC “Fun Meeting”

11-30-08: The Southeastern Division Of The Train Collectors Association {TCA} Train Show, 10:00 am, Kerr Scott Building, North Carolina State Fairgrounds, Raleigh, NC, Info: www.se-tca.org. Charles Alford, Secretary, 252-756-7842

DECEMBER

12-06-08: BRC Annual Christmas Banquet, 6:00 pm, former Southern Railway Depot, Altavista, Va.  Buffet includes dessert and refreshments.  Reservations and paid admission for this annual event are required to attend the banquet or the “50th Anniversary Of The Blue Ridge Chapter” slide show”.  Reservations are $18.00 per person for BRC members and their guests.  Guests are always welcome.  I would like to have a slide show highlighting the 50 Years of the Blue Ridge Chapter, NRHS.  In recognition of Rick Johnson’s many years of service to our chapter I asked Rick to present this special slide show.  Rick agreed to present this special slide show with your help.  After you let our Webmaster John Siegle copy your slides for the “50th Anniversary Of The Blue Ridge Chapter” section on our BRC website, Rick would like to borrow them from you to insert into the slide show.  Please include as much information about the slide or slides as possible.     

12-10-08: BRC Regular Monthly Meeting, Rick Johnson, slides

12-20-08: BRC “Christmas Gathering”, 9:00 pm till Amtrak Train 19 arrival? Kemper Street Station, Lynchburg, Va. Please bring your favorite holiday treat, snacks, sweets or non-alcoholic beverages to share with your friends as well as the Amtrak passengers. 

N&WHS Calendar of Events: For N&W and Virginian Railway Related Events log onto www.nwhs.org/events.html 

ATTENTION N.R.H.S. EXCHANGE NEWSLETTER EDITORS AND TRAIN SHOW EVENT CONTACT PERSONS: 

PLEASE FEEL FREE TO USE INFORMATION FROM THIS CALENDAR OF EVENTS TO PROMOTE UPCOMING EVENTS. PLEASE EMAIL ME YOUR UPCOMING EVENTS AT RAILCOW@MSN.COM SO I CAN INCLUDE THEM IN FUTURE 2008 BRC, NRHS CALENDAR OF EVENTS LISTINGS. VIEW THEM ANYTIME ONLINE AT WWW.BLUERIDGENRHS.ORG    
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LYNCHBURG RAIL DAY 2008!   

Saturday, August 9.     Boonsboro Ruritan Club.     Lynchburg, VA.
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